The regular meeting of Somerset County Head Start’s and Early Head Start’s Policy Council was held on
Monday, April 22, 2013 at Hoss’s Restaurant. Members in attendance were Jessica Alexander, Heather Pyle, Jennifer Custer, Teresa Snyder and John Vatuvak. Dave Mrozowski, Linda McDonough and Sharon Pugh also attended.

Lunch was served at 11:15.

After lunch, Jessica called the meeting to order.

Teresa made a motion, seconded by Heather, to approve the minutes. Motion passed unanimously.

Linda discussed sequestration. The office of Head Start sent a Program Instruction so that each Head Start/Early Head Start program would plan for a 5% cut in their 13-14 budget. The Budget and Planning committee met and recommended a plan that was included in the mailed packet.

Executive Director’s report
Dave said the biggest news was sequestration, He also said he was helping with self assessment by interviewing the managers. The first interview was 2 ½ hours long.

Director’s Report

Linda distributed and reviewed the Director’s report. As was stated, self assessment is happening. The goal is to have it completed by the end of April. Results are used for program planning. 

Recruitment for children next year is also happening. Members were able to get business cards and/or brochures to pass out whenever the opportunity presents itself.

Linda will meet with Luther P. Miller and Commonwealth attorneys to discuss whether Head Start is eligible to be exempt from gas excise tax.

Linda will send letters to members who have unexcused absences to remind them of their responsibility to the children and families in their center. To meet the sequestration budget cuts, a classroom will have to close.
Jessica agreed to be the new representative to the Table Board.

Fiscal report
Jen made a motion, seconded by Teresa, to approve the fiscal report. Motion passed unanimously.

Center Reports

Center reports were given for Maple Ridge, Meyersdale 1 and Early Head Start 2.

Community/Agency Reports

John discussed progress on 219 and barriers to completion to the Maryland line.

Committee reports:

By-laws committee met and the only recommended change is to change the reimbursement rate for baby-sitting which was already approved by Policy Council but not changed in the by-laws.
John made a motion, seconded by Teresa, to reluctantly approve the recommendations from the budget and planning committee to meet the 5% budget cut. Motion passed unanimously.

The Executive Committee will meet May 20 @9:30.

The next Policy Council meeting will be on Tuesday, May 28 because the Monday is Memorial Day.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Custer
